
TOWN OF SHELBURNE, MA

ZONING BOARD OF APPEALS

MEETING MINUTES MARCH 6, 2025
A duly posted meeting of the Shelburne Zoning Board of Appeals was held via Zoom on March 6, 2025
Members Present: Eric Lucentini, Noah Grunberg, Michael Parry, Jesse Seaver, John Taylor, Chris Macek
Administrative Assistant: Faye Whitney 
Members Absent: Joe Palmeri
Guests: None
Chair Noah Grunberg called the meeting to order at 7:02 p.m.
A motion was made by Eric, seconded by John, to approve the meeting minutes of October 3.


Voting in favor: Eric, Noah, Michael, Chris, John

Opposed: None


Abstentions: None


Motion passed: 5-0-0

A motion was made by Michael, seconded by Eric, to approve the meeting minutes of December 5.

Voting in favor: Eric, Noah, Michael, Chris, John

Opposed: None


Abstentions: None


Motion passed: 5-0-0

A motion was made by John, seconded by Michael, to approve the meeting minutes of January 2.


Voting in favor: Eric, Noah, Michael, Chris, John


Opposed: None


Abstentions: None


Motion passed: 5-0-0

A letter had been received announcing the cancellation of a bond for an SBA cell tower. Faye then contacted both SBA and the bond company. She reported that the bond had been renewed.
Faye said that there would be two hearings, both for small solar installations, scheduled for the April meeting.

The Board then discussed the bylaw changes as proposed by the Planning Board.

Short-term Rentals – Eric pointed out that the current bylaws define short term rentals, vacation rentals, and tourist homes. The Planning Board should be aware of the existing definitions. The bylaw mentions loud noise, large gatherings, and excessive traffic.  Large gathering was defined but it was felt that loud noise and excessive traffic should be defined, with clear criteria.
Accessory Dwelling Units – Eric said that while much of the bylaw is state mandated, towns were allowed to add additional restrictions and he thought now might be the time to add those restrictions.  Perhaps something should be added saying ADUs cannot be used for short-term rentals. A lengthy discussion was held on parking and whether or not additional parking was required for ADUs. It was thought that parking might end up being on the streets and what would happen to that during winter parking bans. John said the way the bylaw was written an ADU could be added to any dwelling. He thought it should be restricted to one or two-family dwellings. Eric agreed to draft a response to the Planning Board
At 8:13 p.m. Eric and Chris left the meeting.
Battery Storage – Jesse said that currently there were fire issues associated with battery storage facilities. Should an automatic fire suppression system be required? John said there were a lot of regulations and the state fire marshal would be reviewing them. John said the common response to battery storage fires is to let them burn. That generates air pollution, but attempting to put out the fires caused chemical and water pollution.
The next meeting will be on April 3. It was decided to have an in-person meeting at Town Hall.

At 8:39 p.m. a motion was made by John, seconded by Michael, to adjourn the meeting.


 Voting in favor: John, Michael, Noah
      
 Opposed:    None

      
 Abstentions: None


 Motion passed: 3-0-0

Respectfully submitted,

Faye Whitney, Administrative Assistant

